Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for January 24, 2012

Special Meeting ( Licking Heights High School

Officers and Directors Attending:                                                                                   [A quorum was present]
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune, Susan Baird (absent: Lori Hewitt/Keith Edmonds) 

Directors: Judy Gogolin, Robert & Milly Shaffer (absent: Dan McDonnell/Howard Emswiler/Barb Triplett)

· President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 6:40 pm.  (Adjourned 7:45pm)

· There were no minutes to approve.  The last meeting was in November and there was no quorum.

· Honoring Bruce Baird.  The Board discussed how we could honor and memorialize Bruce Baird.  He was an alumnus, a member, an Officer, a contributor, a benefactor, a mentor, and dear friend of the Association and the community.  The Board agreed that we would donate $100 to his favor charity and that the annual alumni scholarship award would be presented in his name for the next two years. (Susan will speak with Judy prior to making any final decision.)
 President / Vice President Report:

· Tom stated the purpose of the special meeting was to discuss the future of the Association.

· Tom explained that he would be stepping down as President next year, but would accept a position as Director, if offered.  He further stated that he would ensure a smooth transition with the new President and would continue to be an active member.

Treasurer’s Report:

· Bev reported all activity since the last stated meeting and a current balance of $2,055.96.  

Committee Reports:

· Special meeting, no committee reports at this meeting.

Old Business:

· Special meeting, no old business discussed.

New Business:

Tom expressed concern over the lack of participation in the Association.  It has become increasingly difficult to get a quorum for meetings and thus we cannot conduct business.  Many of our officers and directors have agreed to serve as best they can, but only because no one else was available or willing to serve as an officer/director.  We have talked for years about needing new members willing to take active positions/offices.  We have tried recruiting classmates, but to no avail.  Tom proposed that we cease all activities and committees until this critical issue is resolved. 

Until we have better participation, Tom suggested that we limit the association’s activities.  The Board discussed activities they want to try and maintain: Scholarship, Banquet, Membership Database, Web Site, Bell Tower maintenance, Alumni Hall of Fame, and the Alumni Display Case.  And, we can only keep these if people step up and take responsibility and a leadership role.  Activities to be put on hold are: the Newsletters, all Committees, Finance, Historical, Membership, Fundraising, and Nominating, display cases, and all on-going projects.  

Other suggestions were:

1. Reduce the number of Officers and Directors from eleven (11) to seven (7), making it easier to retain a quorum for meeting(s) and (to)conduct business.

2. Cease publishing the newsletters; it’s too difficult to get people to submit articles of interest.  (We would continue to mail of(out) banquet invitations to members and the mail list.)

3. Reduce the membership fee to $10, due to the lack of newsletters and other mailings.

4. Reduce cost, because of reducing membership fees.  

a. Do we need the non-profit postage permit?

b. Do we need to send every decade a banquet invitation?

5. Relinquish control/ownership of the alumni trophies and display case to another entity (Athletic Boosters) or group of individuals to maintain.

Tom asked everyone to think of other ways to focus our efforts on a limited number of really important issues and prepare suggestions for the February meeting.  We can do a few things really well or several things really bad.  Let’s do what we do well!
